
NEWS FROM THE HOUSE OF ST ANGELA, LE GREZZE 
 

JULY/AUGUST 2025 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

1 July: Sr Bimla Minj and the members of the EGC of Tildonk came to Brescia after their 

meeting in Rome. They stayed at the Casa Sant’Angela. Today they came to Le Grezze. After 

the visit and a reflection together in the chapel, they visited the parish church and then the 

Mericianum where they had lunch. 
 

 

****** 
 

6 July: this month, for our meeting of the Friends of Saint Angela, we 

welcomed representatives from Milan, Capriolo and Montefelcino. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sr Giuseppina and Sr Carla were present from Milan. During these 

days, they stayed for a holiday in Desenzano. 

 

They were staying in via Santa Maria, but also came to the house 

of Saint Angela. On one occasion Giovanna, a Friend of Saint Angela, was also with us. 

 

    
 

 



8 July: we welcomed five Ursuline Franciscans. They were spending a day visiting the places of 

Saint Angela. 
 

    
 

****** 

9 July: Don Michele, our deacon, came with four friends, leaders in the Church of Jesus Christ 

of the Latter Day Saints, to show them the house of Saint Angela. 

 

 
 

****** 

16 July: we had a short visit from a retired bishop, a Scalabrini from Brazil, with a lay member 

of the Scalabrini. Mons. Ruffinoni was in Italy for the jubilee of bishops and wanted to visit the 

house of Saint Angela. 

In the afternoon, a group of students and teachers arrived. They were from the St Ursula 

Gymnasium in Hohenburg, Germany. They were staying at the Casa Sant’Angela in Brescia during 

their pilgrimage.  

 

23 July: a second group came from the same school in Hohenburg, also on pilgrimage in the 

footsteps of Saint Angela. 

After their visit, a group of five sisters of St Dorotea di Cemmo arrived. They were following a 

formation programme. 

****** 

26 July: a group of Ursulines of Verona came to visit the house with a couple who had had a 

missionary experience with them in Madagascar. The sisters took this opportunity, after their 

General Chapter, before returning home. 
 

          



27 July: Sr Jana Pavla and Sr Ruth from Slovakia came with a group of young women. They were 

staying a few days at Capriolo before going to Rome for the jubilee of young people. 

 

 
 

During their visit, another woman came in briefly. Her name is Angela and she saw the house as 

she was passing on the road. She made her family stop for a few minutes. 

 

A moment after the departure of the group from Slovakia, there arrived a family from Amiens, 

France. The wife was a past pupil of Amiens and her daughter is called Angèle. 

 

For some weeks in August we were on holiday. We both returned home before the end of the 

month. 31 August, Madre Angela from the Mericianum came to visit the house with a group of 

Ursulines from four different congregations. Afterwards we all went together to the parish 

Mass. 

 

 
 

Sisters Armida and Patrizia 


